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Administrative Review Council

At the November meeting of the Council the resignation from
the Council of Mr Tony Avers AO, the former Secretary to the
Department of Social Security, was noted with regret. The
resignation of Mr Ayers follows his appointment to the
Efficiency Scrutiny Unit which has been established as part of
the reforms of the public service announced by the government.

Administrative Appeals Tribunal

Sir Ernest Coates CMG retired as a part-time member of the
Tribunal on 29 November 1986. Sir Ernest was one of the
longest serving members of the Tribunal.

The Tribunal learnt with sadness of the death of
Mr Frank Pascoe AM, a part-—time member, on 23 November 1986.
Mr Pascoe was initially appointed to the Tribunal in June 1980.

Admin Review is a quarterly bulletin concerned with informing
government, private organisations and individuals about
developments in federal administrative law and procedure. It
is produced under the auspices of the Administrative Review
Council but the views expressed in the bulletin are not
necessarily the views of the Council or any of its members.
Although every care is taken in the preparation of the
publication, no liability is accepted in respect of matters
published in it. The purpose of the bulletin is to provide
general information and not legal advice. Readers should
check carefully the detail of legislation, cases and other
material included in the bulletin. All inquiries concerning
the bulletin, other than subscription inquiries, should be
directed to the editor (address on front cover). Subscription
inquiries should be directed to the Australian Government
Publishing Service.

© commonwealth of Australia 1987

Published for the Administrative Review Council by the
Australian Government Publishing Service, Canberra 1987
87/20142 Cat. No. 87 0131 2

Printed in Australia by Canberra Publishing & Printing Co.





